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were all the Indian spirit. An abstract, metaphysical, religious
mind overpowered by the sense of the infinite, not apt for life,
dreamy, unpractical, turning away from life and action as Maya,
this, they said, is India; and for a time Indians in this as in other
matters submissively echoed their new Western teachers and
masters. They learned to speak with pride of their metaphysics,
of their literature, of their religion, but in all else they were
content to be learners and imitators. Since then Europe has dis-
covered that there was too an Indian art of remarkable power
and beauty; but the rest of what India meant it has hardly at
all seen. But meanwhile the Indian mind began to emancipate
itself and to look upon its past with a clear and self-discerning
eye, and it very soon discovered that it had been misled into an
entirely false self-view. All such one-sided appreciations indeed
almost invariably turn out to be false. Was it not the general mis-
conception about Germany at one time, because she was great
in philosophy and music, but had blundered in life and been
unable to make the most of its materials, that this was a nation
of unpractical dreamers, idealists, erudites and sentimentalists,
patient, docile and industrious certainly, but politically inapt,
— “admirable, ridiculous Germany”? Europe has had a terrible
awakening from that error. When the renascence of India is
complete, she will have an awakening, not of the same brutal
kind, certainly, but startling enough, as to the real nature and
capacity of the Indian spirit.

Spirituality is indeed the master-key of the Indian mind; the
sense of the infinite is native to it. India saw from the beginning,
— and, even in her ages of reason and her age of increasing
ignorance, she never lost hold of the insight, — that life cannot
be rightly seen in the sole light, cannot be perfectly lived in the
sole power of its externalities. She was alive to the greatness of
material laws and forces; she had a keen eye for the importance
of the physical sciences; she knew how to organise the arts of
ordinary life. But she saw that the physical does not get its full
sense until it stands in right relation to the supra-physical; she
saw that the complexity of the universe could not be explained
in the present terms of man or seen by his superficial sight, that


